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As discussed at the annual meeting, the expenditures for 2019 exceeded budget

allocations. Receipts for 2019 were approximately $46,000.00 and general expenditures

were $51,675.00 representing a deficit of receipts to budget of $5,675.00.

The cost of ordinary maintenance and administrative expenses closely matched

budget allocations with the exception of the failure to budget for the directors/officers

insurance coverage which is required by the Association's by-laws. Ordinary ground

maintenance and mowing exceeded budget by less than $1,000.00.

Budget deficits occurred in utilities of $881.00, as services were installed in mid

year and there was no allocation in the budget.

Non-budgeted capital expenses for pond maintenance and water installation

accounted for most of the deficit position with $3,125.00 expended for the pond and

$2,136.00 for installation of water and electric service at the tennis courts, neither of which

were included in the 2019 budget.

The budget for 2020 corrects this shortage with allocation for all insurance

coverage and those anticipated capital expenses.

At the annual meeting of the Association in November 2019 a special assessment

of owners was approved in an amount of $500.00 per member. This special assessment

will result in $57,500.00 in additional receipts for 2020 to cover costs for masonry repair

to the stonewalls and provide additional financial security for the Association to defray

potential maintenance costs for the grounds, recreational areas, and pond.




